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Liebe Kollegen und Kolleginnen!

Easter is only a few weeks away and I am the lucky one to host the family. That is my husband’s family. Despite the fact that my inlaws are German-American and only second generation, there is little German heritage left. The language was lost with my husband’s Oma and the cooking traditions made way for typical American dishes. As a daughter-in-law, I have always been viewed as somewhat of a stranger, a foreigner indeed, and it does not help that I am bringing up my children with the German language and culture. For years I have tried to encourage my nieces and nephews to join my kids at German school or to come with us to an Oktoberfest or Fasching. Unfortunately, those kinds of events don’t make the priority list of anybody but me. 

I am always stunned by the lack of interest in one’s heritage and family history. Most of my students know only two generations of their family and when I teach the family names, I always require a family tree with ethnic background. It is difficult to promote a foreign language to students, who have been brought up without a strong connection to heritage. Tackling the job of learning and eventually mastering a new language and culture should be supported by a pride in one’s own family story. It makes the experience more meaningful and enjoyable. It is easy to understand why our students from non-English speaking households often outperform their monolingual classmates. These students show a high degree of flexibility to new structures, ideas and differences. I am not trying to imply that all students should learn two foreign languages in their course of studies, but it sure doesn’t hurt. I was very surprised to hear that in the last few years many High School schedules allow students to take more than one language. What a great improvement and step in the right direction.

As German teachers, we need to make our language as interesting and manageable as possible, which is not always an easy task. As my students move from beginners to advanced, so does the language. The words and sentences are getting longer and I find my eager learners to be frustrated and overwhelmed. Just yesterday one of my students responded to the question in the subjunctive of becoming the president with „Ueberholung der Gesundheitsreformen und Verbesserung der Sozialversicherungsleistungen“. He was quite proud of himself and I found myself challenging the class to a contest of finding the longest German word and being able to pronounce it. I am sure all of you have played that game. I find it to be very important and helpful to keep a good sense of humor throughout the German teaching and learning process. I just met many of you at our AATG spring meeting and I can attest to the good sense of humor among German teachers. Since many of us are in a constant survival mode, a good laugh keeps us going.
Our Chapter had a very busy Spring already. Right after our successful annual immersion weekend in Wisconsin, we held an excellent workshop and meeting at the Goethe Institute in Chicago on February 17th. The topic of AP testing brought a record number of participants, who enjoyed the presentation and the great food provided by the AP Testing Board. Thanks to all the organizers of these two big events!

Our chapter also held elections for several board positions.  I would like to give a huge thank you to our board members who are finishing their terms this spring. Catherine Baumann served the EXCO for two terms as the program chair. She provided us with some great presenters and workshops. Danielle Katz, our treasurer, updated our bookkeeping to today’s standards and kept us on track throughout her term. Since becoming a mom to two cute boys at the end of last year, she will hardly have time to miss us. We will miss you Dani and Cathy. Thanks!

Now I would like to welcome our new board members. Lisa Seidlitz from Augustana College in Rock Island will join us as the new Vice President. We are excited that she will work with us despite the long commute from Chicago. We will ease her into the newsletter business this summer. Maries Huening from Glenbard East will release Dani as our  new treasurer. Anne Schreiber from Wheaton College is our new Program Chair and we will see her in action at our fall meeting. The final new member of our EXCO is our testing and award chair Daniela Rossmann who is putting the finishing touches on her first awards ceremony.

Daniela reports that we had a good participation in AATG testing. This is good news for us, and the committee just finished the Testing Program with the traditional chapter interviews of prize-winning candidates. I had the pleasure to be part of the commitee. There were many impressive candidates and I just wish my students were as fluent as some of yours are. Congratulations to the students and their teachers. The Awards Ceremony will be held on Sunday, May 6th. It is  important to show our comitment and support to the study of German, therefore I would strongly urge all students and teachers who are invited to the Ceremony to attend. We want our students to feel special and to be encouraged to continue for years to come.

My final word goes out to all the members of our chapter. Whether you teach in the city or out in the country, serve on the board, teach at or attend our workshops, take your students to German events in the city or guide them through the AATG test, you are all important links in our quest to keep the German language at our schools and to keep it alive. 

Danke und frohe Ostern wuenscht Euch  

Sabine Woerner
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UPDATING MEMBERSHIP E-MAIL LIST

Please help us communicate more effectively with you!!!  We would like to use e-mail to alert our members to special activities and programs that come to our attention.  E-mailing is easier and much less expensive than special mailings.  Please write 

Andrew Ziarnik at aziarnik@lz95.org if your information has changed, so that he can update the chapter’s email list.  
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Distributed to AATG members and others interested in the teaching of German.  

The next newsletter will be published in late August/early September.  If you have an announcement you would like included, please e-mail it to Lisa Seidlitz at by August 15, 2007.

DAS GOETHE-INSTITUT CHICAGO INFORMIERT

Ehrenurkunden für Schüler (Highschool) – Auszeichnungen für Studenten (College)

Das Goethe-Institut Chicago vergibt gemeinsam mit dem deutschen Generalkonsulat in Chicago Ehrenurkunden und Buchpreise an Highschool Schüler und Auszeichnungen und Buchpreise für College Studenten. 

Lehrkräfte können sie an jeweils einen Schüler pro Jahrgangsstufe oder einen Studenten pro Lernstufe verleihen, der im abgelaufenen Schuljahr die größten Fortschritte im Deutschen gemacht hat. 

Interessierte Deutschlehrer wenden sich bitte an JoAnn Simonetta-Stob unter simonetta-stob@chicago.goethe.org 

Nähere Informationen sind auf der Webseite des Goethe-Institut Chicago unter http://www.goethe.de/ins/us/chi/lhr/ver/de121006.htm und http://www.goethe.de/ins/us/chi/lhr/ver/de121138.htm zu finden.

Klassenbesuche beim Goethe-Institut Chicago

Das Goethe-Institut Chicago ist stets einen Ausflug wert, wenn Sie Ihren Schülern ein aktuelles Deutschlandbild bieten wollen.

Mit einem abwechslungsreichen Programm werden Ihre Schüler motiviert, ihre Deutschkenntnisse aktiv anzuwenden.

Kommen Sie bei uns vorbei, wir freuen uns auf Sie.

Bei Fragen wenden Sie sich bitte an Daniela Pruß unter pruss@chicago.goethe.org 

Nähere Informationen finden Sie unter http://www.goethe.de/ins/us/chi/lhr/ver/de120049.htm 

Goethe-Sommerkurs für Deutschlehrer

in Casper, Wyoming 2007
Join us in Adventure Capital

Vom 21. – 28. Juli 2007 wird sich am Casper College in Casper, Wyoming alles um das Abenteuer „Handlungsorientierung im Deutschunterricht“ drehen: Wie können wir es schaffen, Deutschschüler aller Stufen aktiv in den Unterricht einzubinden und sie zu motivieren, ihr Lernen selber in die Hand zu nehmen.

Der Kurs richtet sich an Deutschlehrer aus den gesamten USA, die sich in einer rein deutschsprachigen Umgebung eine Woche lang intensiv mit fachdidaktischen Themen beschäftigen wollen. 

Geeignet ist der Goethe-Sommerkurs für Lehrer aller Bereiche – Schule, College, Universität. 

Ebenso willkommen sind Teaching Assistants, die kurz vor dem Ende ihrer Ausbildung stehen.

Schwerpunktthemen des Kurses werden sein: Lernen an Stationen, Einsatz von Spielfilmen im Unterricht und Spiele im Unterricht.

Alle Teilnehmer werden, unabhängig von ihrem Sprachniveau, im Verlauf des Kurses die Gelegenheit haben, in gemischten Gruppen Unterrichtsmaterialien zu den verschiedenen Schwerpunktthemen zu entwickeln. Darüber hinaus können sie ihre Sprachkenntnisse in einem rein deutschsprachigen Umfeld anwenden und vertiefen. 
Die Kursgebühr von $ 500 enthält Unterkunft, Verpflegung und Freizeitaktivitäten. 

Eine begrenzte Anzahl von Stipendien in Höhe von $ 200 stehen zur Verfügung.

Organisiert wird der Sommerkurs vom Goethe-Institut Chicago. 

Das Referententeam besteht zum einen aus Mitarbeitern der Goethe-Institute Chicago ( Dr. Christoph Veldhues, Gert Wilhelm),Toronto (Ruth Renters) und New York (Olga Liamkina), zum anderen aus Trainern des Trainernetzwerks der Goethe-Institute in den USA.

Für die Teilnahme am Goethe-Sommerkurs erhalten die Teilnehmer 4.5 CEUs. 
Darüberhinaus können sie 3 non-degree Graduate Credits von der University of Wyoming erwerben. Die Kosten hierfür betragen $ 120.
Detailinformationen in Deutsch und Englisch zum Kurs, zur Anmeldung, Stipendien und Kosten sind auf der Website des Goethe-Institut Chicago unter http://www.goethe.de/ins/us/chi/lhr/som/deindex.htm zu finden.

Bei Fragen wenden Sie sich bitte an Daniela Pruß ( pruss@chicago.goethe.org oder Dr. Christoph Veldhues ( veldhues@chicago.goethe.org  

GERMAN IMMERSION SUMMER CAMP                        IN NAPERVILLE FOR KIDS AND ADULTS

The newly formed Naperville German Language school

will have its first German immersion Summer Camp. The

dates are June 11 - 14 and June 18 - 21, 2007. The

times are from 9:30 AM to 12 PM. There will be a

variety of activities planned. .It is open for children

age 4 through 13 years. We even plan on making our own

snacks and lunch. The fee is low. Only $80.00 a week,

plus a small amount for supplies. 

The Naperville German Language school, under the

direction of Angela Jöstlein, is a very active weekend

school.  We have different classes for children and

adults.  Most classes meet on Friday evenings. Some

classes meet on Monday, Wednesday or Saturday.  The

school moved last year to the Naperville Cultural

Center, which is located in downtown Naperville, 55 S.

Main street, Suite 211.
For more information, contact Angela, the school director:
aj60540@yahoo.com or 630-355-8279.

NEWS FROM OUR CHAPTER MEMBERS

Barbel Thoens-Masghati finds success with jr. high program!

Naperville District 203 has 2 German I courses at Washington Jr. High School and Jefferson Jr. High School.  With successful completion of this 2-year course, students can enter high school at the German II level, which allows them to continue through German V, or AP German.  

This year we have adopted a new textbook in our district: Geni@l, which is producing positive results from its teaching techniques. The students are learning to talk about themselves, their pets, family, and school, as well as touching on leisure-time activities.  

This year has been busy with German-American Week activities, a trip to the German Christkindlmarkt in Chicago, and presently we are wrapping up National Foreign Language Week, which involves French and Spanish as well, and provides activities and information for the entire schools.  We still look forward to a trip to a German restaurant in April, which the students always seem to enjoy. 

It has been a productive year, and I believe the message that German language and culture are an active part of our global community has been conveyed.

The following three submissions are from Terry Mitchell Strom, the German teacher from West Chicago High School.  If you would like further information about any of these programs, feel free to e-mail her at tstrohm@d94.org.

German Variety Show:  Our annual German Variety Show was on Friday, March 9.   Students in all levels of German wrote and performed skits and included music, dance, and other forms of entertainment in their skits.  Because we invited parents and  classes in the school, the auditorium was full and seemed to be good publicity for our program.

 

Art and Architecture Grant:  German 4 received a grant from our local Education Foundation to help fund our study of 20th century German art and architecture.  After researching art movements as well as individual artists, the students will travel to Chicago to see architecture designed by Mies van der Rohe and Helmut Jahn, and they will visit the Art Institute to analyze works by the artists that we have been studying during the semester.  Their semester ends with the creation of a personal work of art, based on the principles of the artists that we have studied.

 

German Exchange Program:  A group of 11 students and 2 teachers will travel to our sister school in Gunzenhausen this June.  During their 3 week stay, they will live with local families, attend classes with host students, make Power Point presentations in classes, and participate in field trips to such places as Würzburg and Nürnberg.   Our German Exchange Program began in 1980, and we have been partners with the Simon-Marius-Gymnasium since 1981. 

Gregory H. Wolf, Associate Professor of German at North Central College in Naperville, is delighted to report that enrollment is German has more than doubled in the eighteen months since he's taken over the program. In fact, he is in the process of hiring an adjunct to teach additional courses. During December 2006, he taught an intensive two-and-a half week seminar on Berlin in Germany for eighteen of his students, most of whom had never been to Germany.

Andrew Ziarnik of Lake Zurich High School reports:  In the fall I took my Germn 5 (AP) classes to the Museum of Science and Industry to tour the U-505 submarine exhibit, which greatly complemented our study of the film "Das Boot." The exhibit is a wealth of information and artifacts from the WWII naval war, and the on-board tour of the German U-Boot really helps put the scenes of the movie and the life of the sailors in perspective. There is also a lot to learn about the allied war effort.  The students got a great appreciation for the hard life and circumstances on board submarines, which added a lot to their movie understanding and experience.

Julie Klawitter of Barrington High School reports on GlobalFest 

The World Language clubs of Barrington High School, including several members of the German Club, travelled to Globalfest 2007 at Urbana High School on March 9th and 10th.  The goal of this two-day festival is to promote the study of world languages and international studies in Illinois. 

 

During the opening ceremonies, Barrington students proudly paraded through the gym with their homemade spirit banner.  Later that evening, the group danced until they dropped to hits from around the world at the disco party.

 

Barrington took second place out of 12 participating teams in the Quiz Bowl competition, where a team of 3 students was asked a series of cultural, geographical and historical questions from around the world.  The students also designed and implemented interactive activities for their Discovery Room, entitled "Cultural Connections: Germany, France and Spain".  The students encouraged their visitors to color German "Geburtstagskalender", read a Spanish children's book and learn some basic French phrases. In addition, the students designed two cultural displays; one about wedding traditions and the other about geography. Each student who participated in the room got a stamp in his or her Globalfest passport.

 

When not attending to their own Discovery Room, the students visited those of other schools as well as the Immersion Rooms organized by the University of Illinois, not only promoting the German language and culture, but also learning about numerous other (including some lesser-known) countries throughout the world.  There was also an international store, where students could purchase items from across the globe.  The students really enjoyed interacting with other kids from Illinois high schools who love languages and cultures as much as they do. One of the highlights was mingling with some of the many exchange students from all over the world who are visiting Illinois as part of Rotary International.

 

The theme of Globalfest 2007 was "Embrace our World".  The German club of Barrington High School, sponsored by Julie Klawitter, looks forward to adding this event to its list of annual activities. 

Our own Richard Lang from the Prospect School District is sharing his many years of expertise in the field of gifted education with the Swiss.  He is working with Gaudenz Lügstenmann in Dübendorf (bei Zürich) to offer series of seminars for teachers at the elementary level.  He is also teaching classes at Northwestern's  School of Education and Social Policy and is involved with the school's Center for Talent Development.  

Craig Kohl from Wilton Junior-Senior High School (Wilton, Iowa) reports that he has 65 students signed up for German 1 for 2007/2008, beating the Spanish more than 3-1.  There are only 21 students signed up for Spanish 1.  Total enrollment at Wilton JR/ in German for 2007/2008 will be 170. An impression accomplishment for a 7-12 population of 442!  Craig - - - Congratulations and keep up the OUTSTANDING work!

Books And Materials Needed:

Wilton's Jr/Sr German enrollment is up again for next year.  Does your school district have any Deutsch Aktuell books, videos, dvds and cds they no longer use?  My school district will be looking.  I am not up for  new books until 2008-2009 school year.  Please contact me if you have anything with which to part.  Vielen Dank!
 

Craig Kohl
Wilton Jr/Sr High School
ckohl@gmtel.net
GERMAN LANGUAGE CHURCH SERVICES
 

German Church in Chicago

St. John's Lutheran Church
4939 W. Montrose
Chicago IL  606041
Since 1875, German language church services have been held at St. John's Lutheran Church in the Mayfair neighborhood of Chicago.  Though the number of people attending those services has declined, they continue to be offered every week.  Those interested in attending are most welcome:
 

Services are held each Sunday at 10:00 a.m.  For further information, contact Dr. Paul Kreiss, 708-209-3023.
German Chuch in Naperville

1190 Olesen Drive / Naperville, IL 60540-8200
St. John UCC is proud of its German heritage and the German community that continues to gather.

On the first Sunday of the month at 11:30am, a German language service is offered including Holy Communion. Dr. Wolfe Knappe delivers a compelling message and there are special German choirs and soloists to provide an outstanding musical experience. All are welcome to attend, even if your German is "rusty" or your German language studies are new.

If you would like more information about this service you many contact Gudrun Haas through the church office, 630.961.9942
STAMMTISCH

Stammtisch in Chicago

Jeden Samstag 12 bis ca. 14 Uhr trifft sich eine gemischte Gruppe (Deutsche, Amerikaner u.a.), um sich einfach mal auf Deutsch zu unterhalten und Gleichgesinnte zu treffen. Alle sind herzlich und ohne Voranmeldung willkommen im: "Third Coast", 1260 North Dearborn / Ecke Goethe Strasse.

Wir sind leicht im 'oberen Teil' des Restaurants zu finden (oder fragt einfach nach der deutschen Gruppe) - Bei weiteren Fragen: Richard Lange. richardelange@hotmail.com

Besuchen Sie: www.chicagostammtisch.com

Stammtisch in the Western Suburbs

Anyone interested in dinner and lively German conversation may join us for our monthly Stammtisch.  We choose a different German restaurant each month, so contact Kathleen Betterman to see when and where the next one will be.  Kbetterman@naperville203.org  or Kbetter@aol.com.

WORKSHOP AND STUDY OPPORTUNITIES

Building a Strong German Program with Jo Sanders

April 21, 2007

“Bausteine,” an initiative by teachers for teachers present and future to strengthen the German educational community in southeastern Wisconsin, invites you to join us for Building a Strong German Program: A Workshop with Jo Sanders

Professional Development Consultant and past AATG President

10:00 am - 2:00 pm, April 21, 2007

Raynor Library Conference Center, Marquette University

The workshop will include tips on how to recruit and keep students, how to get the students to speak more in class, many games, activities and  projects to motivate students, how to put on language days and tips for running a successful exchange program.

Registration (incl. lunch) $10

Parking available in either Marquette parking structure.

Jo Sanders, recipient of the ACTFL Florence Steiner Award for 

Leadership in Foreign Language Education, K–12, may have "retired" from the classroom, but her energy and vision for the profession has never been stronger. As a professional development consultant Jo continues to focus on bringing excellence to classrooms across the country. Jo’s passion for intercultural experiences is evidenced by her popular 

handbook on exchange in Germany, used by thousands of students and teachers who are involved in the German American Partnership Program (GAPP).

To register, send a reply email by April 13 to 

John.Pustejovsky@Marquette.edu, and a check for $10 payable to John Pustejovsky at  John Pustejovsky, Ph.D.

 Department of Foreign Languages & Literatures

 Marquette University,  PO Box 1881

 Milwaukee WI 53201-1881

For more information, contact

John Pustejovsky (Marquette University) at 

John.Pustejovsky@Marquette.edu

or Mark Wagner (Nicolet High School) at mark_wagner@nicolet.k12.wi.us

The goals of Bausteine are to share best practices, develop closer 

networks among area German teachers, create stronger, more dynamic, more visible programs, and improve articulation between schools and  universities.  Bausteine workshops are conducted in conjunction with the Goethe-Institut 

Trainer-Netzwerk des Mittelwesten.

Graduate Program at NIU

The Department of Foreign Languages and Literatures at Northern Illinois University offers an 18-credit hour graduate level certificate in instructional technology for foreign language teaching.  The Foreign Language Instructional Technology Graduate Certificate Program has begun offering some of its courses in hybrid (half online, half on-site) format to increase convenience for commuting students.  Core program courses are offered in the evenings during the regular fall/spring semesters and many electives are available during the summer semester.

For more information on the program, please contact Jessamine Cooke-Plagwitz at (815) 753-5077; jpcooke@niu.edu; or see the program webpage at http://forlangs.net.

European Host Program 2007

The Ministry of Education Rhineland-Palatinate in cooperation with ICD – Institute for Cultural Diplomacy in NY and Berlin is offering the European Host Program 2007 again this summer from June 25 to July 7. Since we all know how important word of mouth is I am asking you to please inform colleagues and friends about this opportunity. People from your organization should take advantage of this international education opportunity which is strengthening transatlantic relations and building a common road to future cooperation in education in a global world. 

As before the seminar fee is offered at an affordable cost, because the State of RP pays an additional 50%.  Seminar fee:  $ 1850 until the registration deadline May 10, 2007.

Detailed information and registration can be found at www.eu-int.bildung-rp.de under the link International Programs.  

Elfi Thompson M.A.  Ministry of Education  Rhineland-Palatinate  Referat 945a  Mittlere Bleiche 61  55116 Mainz, Germany  +49-6131-162877  +49-172-141-8838 elfi.thompson@mbwjk.rlp.de  www.eu-int.bildung-rp.de
If you would like information from the perspective of a former participant (2004), feel free to contact Sarah Moreno at smoreno@csd99.org. 

JOB OPENINGS

For frequent up-dates on German positions across the country, join the AATG job-listserv.  At www.aatg.org, click on “About AATG/Info” and then “Listserv” and finally “GER-JOBS Listserv”.

AATG TESTING AND AWARDS 2007

Congratulations to Northern Illinois Winners

One again, our chapter was very actively involved in the National German exam.  48 schools administered the test this year.  Our students achieved outstanding results.  Thanks to all teachers for their efforts and their commitment.  Congratulations to all who participated!  

The teachers who participated in this year’s testing and awards program, are: Sofya Kuperman at A.A. Stagg H. S., Peter Ginter at Addison Trail H. S., Kerry Santoro at Adlai Stevenson H.S., Mary Ann Clooney at Antioch H.S., Julie Klawitter at Barrington H.S., Peter Paul at Benet Academy, Julie Santeford at Buffalo Grove H. S., Astrid Herod at D.A.N.K. German Language Schools, Francy McNamara at Dank Schule Chicago, Gunde Iwersen-Burrit at Downers Grove North H. S., Sarah Moreno at Downers Grove South H.S., Kornel Simons at Evanston Township H.S., Mary Barr at Fenwick H.S., Christine Kissner at German Language School,  Heidi Lechner at Glenbrook Academy and Glenbrook South H.S.,  Johanna Juergens at Hinsdale Central H.S., Cherie Lodl at Hinsdale South H.S., Jeanine Brew at Hoffman Estates H.S., Grace Westerhof at Illiana Christian H.S., John Stark at Illinois Math & Science Academy, Gabriella Stetz at John Hersey H. S., Danielle Katz and Melissa Haines at Lakes Community H.S., Mary Kay Koerner at Lake Forest High School, Ulrike Corelli at Larkin High School, Erin Gordon at LaSalle Language Academy, Dr. Florence Onubogu at Lincoln Park H.S., Dr. John Andrew Reaves at Lockport East H.S., Terry Smejkal at Loyola Academy, Barbara Giegerich at Lyons Township H.S., Denise Erbele at Maine East and at Maine West H.S., Margaret Wolf at Maine South H.S., Kathleen Betterman at Naperville Central H.S., Debbie Hutchison at Naperville North H.S.,  Karen Calvert and Anna Hog at Neuqua Valley H. S., Virginia Apel at Northside College Prep H.S., Carol Ewald at Oak Park/River Forest H.S., Ninja Nagel at Prairie Ridge H. S., Barbara Stukel at Providence Catholic H.S., Patricia Reaves at Riverside/ Brookfield H.S., Brian Maloney at St. Charles H.S., Stephanie Jensen at St. Patrick H.S., Marianne Zemil at The University of Chicago Laboratory Schools, Chad Rusk and Kathy Dexheimer at Warren Township H.S. 
STUDENT AWARDS CEREMONY

Sunday, May 6, from 2-4 p.m.

Lyceum at Glenbrook South High School
The 51st Awards Ceremony will take place at the Lyceum at Glenbrook South High School in Glenview, IL.  The event will be on Sunday afternoon and light refreshments will be served following the awards ceremony.  Free parking is available.

AATG TESTING & AWARDS PROGRAM

As a result of excellent participation and achievement of both students and teachers in our chapter, we have been offered again an automatic study trip.  Our automatic study trip winner is Ian Pozdol from Lockport Township High School.  Furthermore, two additional students were chosen to go to Germany this summer:  Janelle Peifer  from the Illinois Math and Science Academy and Christopher Murray from Hinsdale Central High School.  Congratulations to the students and the teachers.  This is truly a wonderful achievement.  If you would like to get involved in AATG testing or in the Testing and Awards Program, please contact Daniela Rossmann (rossmand@newtrier.k12.il.us) to receive more information on the testing process.  

*PLEASE NOTE:  in order to claim any award, a study trip or a Concordia Language Village Stipend, A STUDENT MUST BE PRESENT AT THE AWARDS CEREMONY TO RECEIVE IT.

As Testing & Awards Chair, I would like to encourage ALL HIGH SCHOOL INSTRUCTORS in the Northern Illinois Chapter to participate in the National Testing Program.  Not only are students given the chance to win a trip to Germany, a stipend to the Concordia Language Villages, or a book prize, but the tests are also an excellent preparation for the A.P. German exam and an opportunity to recognize academic excellence at your high school.  Please help us continue our 51-year record of support for deserving German students.  Thank you for all your help, support, commitment, and enthusiasm during this past year.

Daniela Rossmann

Testing & Awards Chair

Immersion Weekend 2007 

 Neue Medien im Deutschunterricht

Goethe-Institut Trainernetzwerk & Wisconsin & Northern Illinois AATG

Many thanks to Mark Wagner, Charles James and John Stark for organizing a weekend filled with a broad range of activities and terrific opportunities to work with 45 wonderful colleagues.  

The cold weather added some unexpected difficulties - some rooms were so cold that participants could not sleep.  But overall, the facilities were a great improvement over previous years.  The new Wonderland Lodge (Baujahr 2001) has double rooms with individual baths and meeting rooms all in one building.  We know for next year to assign the polar bears to the corner rooms and notify the building managers early about cold rooms.  Old-timers had stories to tell about their Studienjahre in Germany, when they would receive a single Brikett for the weekly bath or lived auf dem Dachboden, like in Caspar David Friedrich's famous painting. 

A special thanks to Christoph Veldhues and the Goethe-Institut Chicago for the continued financial and emotional support that allowed this project to take place.  The registration fee paid by participants covers only about 60% of the costs of the weekend.  We are very grateful for the substantial subsidy that allows us to continue to organize this project.  

Immersion Weekend 2008 is still being planned.  We have reserved the Wonderland Lodge for next year and are reviewing suggestions made at the end of the weekend.

*** Check http://www.stepintogerman.org for easy access to music and music videos and teaching materials

Contributions to a Worthy Cause

The AATG Endowed Scholarship Fund

The AATG Endowed Scholarship Fund was established in 1997 and has grown through contributions, small and large, to reach almost $300,000 in donations, planned gifts and pledges.  The yearly interest accrued by the fund is used to support additional trips for National Test Winners.  Contributions to this fund are a double investment - an investment in the Scholarship Fund and an investment in the students who have an opportunity to live and study in Germany.   

This special Scholarship Fund is another example of the dedication that so many of our members have to the profession.  Consider giving a donation!  Every student who spends time abroad becomes an ambassador and proponent of foreign language study.  

Northern Illinois AATG Fall 2006 Chapter Meeting

October 14th, 2006

Goethe Institute Chicago

Program:  Feiertage feiern wie sie fallen:  Connecting German Holiday Traditions with Student Standards.

EXCO members present:  Sabine Woerner, Sarah Moreno, Cathy Baumann, Erika Lupacchino, Danielle Katz, Andrew Ziarnik.

EXCO members not present:  Peter Ginter.

1.  Meeting opened at 11:20 a.m. after the workshop.  Daniela Pruß of the Goethe Institute Chicago presented briefly on the many different offerings from Goethe.

· She discussed the upcoming ‘Bücherkisten’ that will make their way from school to school free of charge for anyone who is interested.

· She spoke of the Hip Hop artist Clueso who will be offering a workshop and concert for adults and students this coming spring.

· She announced that there would be an AP German Committee meeting/workshop in Chicago in February to which all teachers are invited.

2.  Sabine Woerner then officially opened the meeting and gave the membership the opportunity to introduce themselves.

· Kathleen Betterman talked about a Stammtisch in the western suburbs.  For more information contact her at kbetter@aol.com or kbetterman@naperville203.org
3.  Secretary’s Report  (Erika Lupacchino)

· Minutes from the 2006 Spring Chapter meeting were distributed, reviewed and approved with some minor changes.
4.  Elections:  (Sabine Woerner)

· Ballots were distributed for the following openings on the EXCO:
Secretary- running uncontested:  Erika Lupacchino

Testing and Awards- running uncontested Daniela Rossmann

Membership Chair- running uncontested:  Andy Ziarnik

· Sabine called for nominations from the membership.
· Erika, Daniela and Andy were all voted into their positions.
5.  Testing and Awards Report:  No report at this time

6.  Treasury Report:  (Danielle Katz)

· Dani reported on our very low balance at the moment.  She sited several reasons for the low balance.

· The deposit for the Christmas Schooner was double this year because we offered two shows instead of one.  That money will come back into the chapter.

· We didn’t get a grant the national AATG for awards because we forgot to fill out the grant form.

· The cost of the awards ceremony went up.

7.  Membership Chair:  (Andy Ziarnik)

· Andy reported that membership is up from 205 to 221 members, plus another 31 who didn’t pay their 2006 dues yet.
· Andy distributed the most current list of members.  Email him if you have any membership issues.
8.  Program Chair Report:  (Cathy Baumann)

· Cathy announced that the Spring Chapter meeting will be early, in February, and will coincide with the AP committee meeting workshop.

9.  Vice President’s Report:  (Sarah Moreno)

· Sarah solicited information for the Spring newsletter.  Please email her with anything you would like to submit.

10.  President’s Report:  (Sabine Woerner)

· Sabine recognized Ingrid for all of her hard work as the Testing and Awards Chair.

· Sabine announced that Christa Garcia is looking for a DANK teacher in Naperville.

· John Paluch added that German Programs have been growing and is definitely OK to encourage students to become German teachers.

· ICTFL will be in Lisle this year.

· ACTFL will be in Nashville this year.

· Central States will be in Kansas.

· John Paluch spoke about this year’s Immersion Weekend in Wisconsin and encouraged the membership to take part.

· Sabine reported on many different opportunities for students such as GAPP.  Contact Goethe Institute in New York for more information.

· Students could also take part in High School Day at UIC.

· Another exchange program possibility is the Friendship Exchange out of Ohio.

· Sabine encouraged everyone to go to the Christmas Schooner this year, as it will be the very last performance.

· Students and Teachers should also take advantage of the Christmas Market that opens on Daily plaza right after Thanksgiving.

11.  The meeting was adjourned at 1:10 p.m.

